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Please publish on March 3, 2023



PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Feather River Air Quality Management District shall hold a public hearing on the matter of adoption of the second Maintenance Plan for the Yuba City – Marysville PM2.5 maintenance area (Plan) on Monday, April 3, 2023, at the District office, 541 Washington Avenue, Yuba City, CA 95991 at 4:00 pm. At this time evidence will be taken and all interested persons will be heard by the FRAQMD Board of Directors. At the conclusion of the public hearing, the FRAQMD Board may adopt the Plan or variations of the Plan.

The Plan is designed to meet Federal Clean Air Act (CCA) requirements for maintenance plans and redesignation of an area to attainment, including CCA section 175A(b) for the Yuba City-Marysville nonattainment area, which includes all of Sutter County and part of Yuba County. The Plan, if adopted, will be submitted to the California Air Resources Board (CARB) and the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for inclusion into the State Implementation Plan.

The Plan was released for public comment and review on March 3, 2023, and is available on the FRAQMD website: www.fraqmd.org and at the FRAQMD office: 541 Washington Avenue, Yuba City, CA. Interested persons may submit comments prior to the public hearing by mail to the FRAQMD office addressed to Christopher D. Brown, AICP, APCO or by email to sspaethe@fraqmd.org.  Written comments must be submitted by 5:00 pm on Wednesday, March 22, 2023, to be included in the Board package.  Verbal comments may be presented at the hearing. For more information call (530) 634-7659 ext 210.


		
